



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES JULY 19, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:07pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Earl Taylor, Willard Marsh, Rob Cazillo, Brian Gathercole
Minutes: 

Minutes of the June 21, 2016 meeting were reviewed .
Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out and emailed to municipalities and board members.
Ambulance has been busy.
There are a lot of event coming up in the Month of August.

KVFD accepted an offer for the Martins Corner Building in the amount of $405,000 for the 1-1/2 acre lot, they will help the buyer with gaining a variance from the township.  The money from this sale and the sale of the Atglen Building will go in the KVFD Building fund.  They are moving along with the subdivision of the other lot.  KVFD is looking at loan options for the new building in Parkesburg.  KVFD and the Parkesburg VFD are working on the new memorial that will be at the new building.

All grants have been closed out for the past year.  They will be applying for a new grant that comes out in September.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of July 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Study Update – Moving along, they will be here tomorrow to do some more interviews, they are scheduled to meet with Victory Brewing, Vietri Electric and the Fire, Deputy and Assisted Chiefs and FDA Ray Stackhouse, still on target for September.
Sadsbury Fire Co issue of recalling units in West Sadsbury Twp – KVFD Fire Chief has talked to West Sadsbury & Sadsbury Townships about the issue.  He will document all incidents.
Wrap Up:
Earl T. – There will be an article in the Daily Local about the new play equipment at Bert Reel Park in Pomeroy.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.
Next Meeting: August 16, 2016
Respectfully Submitted: July 20, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

